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Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to a new school year. It was a pleasure coming back to school after the long holidays and seeing how smart all of the students look in their new school uniform. We have all enjoyed getting back into familiar routines and seeing our friends.

NEW STARTERS
I would like to welcome all of the new children particularly to school and the new parents/carers that have joined us this year – we hope that you will be very happy at Pitcheroak.

We have had some new staff start this term:
· Sarah Pitcher – Level 3 Assistant Teacher (1KB)
· Ruth Hopkins – Class Teacher (3RH)
· Georgia McNamee – Level 3 Assistant Teacher (4CA)
· Sarah Bown – Level 1 Assistant Teacher (5CW)

We are also pleased to welcome Serena Hammond who is on the School’s Direct programme who will be training to become a specialist teacher. Additionally Ciaran Kelly and Chloe McCrudden (Key Stage 2 staff) are starting their training this year to become teachers with the Straight to Teaching programme. 

BUILDING WORKS
This year we have lots of new plans that we are working on to improve the school for your child. We are currently working with the Local Authority to assess the viability of refurbishing the school house and we have already got plans in place for an enviro-dome for students to explore science in a more practical environment. This work should commence over the half-term holidays in October.  

HEALTHY LIFESTYLES
Parents and Carers will be aware that we have a commitment to PE and healthy lifestyles and this year the timetable has changed and we have introduced swimming at all key stages.  Additionally we will be upgrading the fitness studio equipment and working towards achieving the Well-Being Award for our students. As part of our commitment to healthy lifestyles we will be phasing out toast in the morning and the Sixth Formers will be running a school tuck shop with healthy options that children can purchase. More news will follow in due course about this project.

READING DOG
For some time we have been encouraging parents and carers to get involved with the school by volunteering their time to listen to children read. This year we are fortunate to have access to a reading dog called Harvey.  We have arranged for the school to take part in the Pets As Therapy READ 2 DOGS programme. This programme has been designed to give students the opportunity to increase their confidence in and enjoyment of reading.  We have space for a small number of pupils to participate and I’m pleased to inform you that all children in Early Years and Key Stage 2 will have the opportunity to take part in this programme if you would like them to.

READ 2 DOGS gives children a private opportunity to practise and enjoy reading, away from their peers, to an audience that will enjoy the experience as much as your child does.  This will be a special time for the children as they read their chosen book to the PAT Dog, as well as having a chance to get to know the dog as the week’s progress.  At the end of the course a special certificate will be awarded to all children taking part.

If you would like your child to have a weekly session of 15 minutes, reading to a Pets As Therapy (PAT) registered Dog, under the close supervision of the PAT Dog’s owner and a member of the school staff please indicate on the reply slip. To reassure you the dogs are specially registered dogs who normally visit hospitals, hospices and care homes etc.  They will remain on the lead and under control at all times.  A member of school staff will lead the sessions and will be present throughout. 

And finally I would like to thank you for your support. I look forward to seeing many of you at the parent engagement activities that we hold across the year. Please do visit the website regularly so you can keep up to date with what is happening at the school. 

Yours sincerely
[image: ]
Sheila Holden 
Head Teacher 

 
Reply slip: Early Years and KS2 Pupils ONLY – Read 2 Dogs Programme – September 2018

Childs name:………………………………………………………………………         Class:……………………………………… 

               I do not consent for my son/daughter to take part in the Pets As Therapy READ 2 DOGS programme

               I consent for my son/daughter to take part in the Pets As Therapy READ 2 DOGS programme


Parent/Carer:………………………………………………………………………………

[image: http://t0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcThKduEOuC4EkqrypMTYkKw_mJYxNiEUdxv3E7q0TMCVhVT15nuZ1QzfMuW:www.noradtravel.biz/sites/default/files/IIP_Orig.jpg]         [image: http://t2.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcQMy-vxEjctypqD86vMo1JDx-tsgdTXGRHWv9mcex14xXzHyiwyjZwWlO4:www.crec.co.uk/images/NationalCollege_logo_GIF.gif]         [image: http://t0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcSJx9C3gM_RtgiMzN7Ve9PhDDi2fqDaue29IjQ5df8akc6KKsH1lRnsc2Nk:upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/thumb/0/0f/Arts_Council_England_Logo.svg/1436px-Arts_Council_England_Logo.svg.png]          [image: http://t0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcRqQfx0K-GQnVIAk2E0n71afcn-Wf7eSoU_s5CwjcUTWg5rFvhFe950Z-Q:www.sirjosephwilliamson.medway.sch.uk/_files/images/217DC24AA6E58615CB18C48E2573491C.jpg]            [image: http://t3.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcRh8xMcUBUiErBcsVp6e5psgVhK7aG4q1E4BGUfLyuyaIQACYzcBennncuxBA:www.trumacar.lancs.sch.uk/starnet/media/media/paul/LPPAlogo.jpg]       [image: http://t1.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcS7_WQztyGXzczgrrRRd4nAXO4Rz1THfleiiGIqIj5k7CWfK0-Ht-lkcw:www.translationcentral.com/img/img_ppal_ican.jpg]
image1.png
(A VA N—




image2.jpeg
Learning and growing together




image7.jpeg
N

LPPA




image8.jpeg
helps hidren




image3.jpeg
TOR IN PEOPLE

z




image4.jpeg
i National ollege





image5.jpeg




image6.jpeg
st
INTERNATIONAL

SCHOOL AWARD
INTERVEDITE




